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ACHIEVEMENTS, PROBLEMS IN MANUFACTURING REVIEWED
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[Article by Hussein Cobba]

[Taxt] Expanding and dlvarsifying tha industrial baaa haa baan ona of the
fundamental objactivaa of economic and social development in Iraq. It baci
a cornerstone of economic policy alnca the aarly 1970a. Tha Arab Ba'th
Socialist Party, an advocate of central planning along socialist lines de
cisively tlppad tha weight of atata policy in favour of rapid Induatrlal
growth, though in tha framework of an overall plan that provides for some bal
ance between the varioua economic aectors. The successive atata financed
massive investment plana since 1968 were to stimulate besides lnduatry, each
of agriculture, capital accumulation in infrastructure, a commensurate growth
in the distribution aector, banking, housing and alao public services.

The overldlng caae for inlnlating rapid industrial development haa been spelled
out strongly by both Party and atate policy documents.

A basic and compelling rational stems from a rejection of outmoded political
doctrlnaa that developing countriaa ware beat suited for primary production,
that they should go agriculture and import their requirements of manufactures
from the industrial world.

Moreover, a very perauaaive argument often cited in support of a vigorous
industrialization policy underlines tha need to restructure tha economy to
reduce the exeaalve reliance on petroleum exporta. An Industrial baae capable
of generating exporta and supplying Import substitutes of manufactures la
thought here to be imperative if dependence on oil exporta were to be curbed.

This economic argument alao buttresses the Important political objective of
strengthening Iraq's Independence and reducing economic relience on the out
side world.

As such the 1976-1981 development plan, the second one formulated along the
Ba'th vision of development, contained a multitude of principles and objec
tives relating to industry. Those Included the achievement of the following
acceleration in capital accumulation (Investment) In industry to meat part of
domestic demand for intermediate end cepltal goods, fertilizers and other
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This la a reaaonable rate striking a good balance with the growth of the over
all national workforce, thus providing ample job opportunities while at the
same time creating no excessive demand for labour.

Fast Capital Accumulation

Annual investment, the overwhelming part of which expended by the government,
skyrocketed during the 1970a reflecting the vigour and pace at which develop
ment policies ware being executed.

The figurea confirm thia: annual fixed capital formation In the manufacturing
aector roae from a modest 36.4 million dinara In 1968 to ID.250 million in
1974, to around 470 million in 1980. Investment in 1982 la estimated to have
been in the region of ID. 680 million.

Manufacturing industries' share in total national investment in 1979 was
not far off 20 percent though its share ia thought to have dipped in subse
quent yeara.

The Public Sector Leads All

State and Party avowed policy to create a leading public aector In all economic
activities in particularly noticeable in manufacturing Industries.

By 1980 almost 75 percent of all manufacturing production of large induatrlal
firms (with more than 10 employeea) was turned out by public aector firms.
The corresponding figure for all manufacturing output by small and large
firms, was just over 50 percent.

There were some 43 large-scale state-owned enterpriaes in full or with more
the 51 percent equity holding were set up. Most of the Investment waa being
placed in public sector and mixed aector firms.

Three out of every four workera at large Induatrlal firms were In fact employ
ed by public or mixed sector firms.

Large Firms Consolidate Their Lead:

The trend of moving gradually towarda relatively large-scale production waa
clear during the latter half of the 1970a.

One indication of thia is the riae in the share of the output of large firms
in total manufacturing production. Thia clawed up from 67 percent in 1976 to
over 75 percent in 1980.

In 1980 large firms employed around 70 percent of tha workforce In the manu
facturing aector. The comparable figure In 1976 waa around 60 percent.
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